
GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES 

Of January 18th, 2021 

 The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday January 18th, 

2021.  President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of 

allegiance.  The roll call indicated that Trustees Patrick Feagans, Liz Soldewedel, Raymond VanCleve, and 

Norman Hofmann were present.  Other village personnel present were Village Employee Trey Castles, Village 

Treasurer and Police Chief, John Holt, Zoning Officer Ken Ratliff, and Village Clerk Monica Brumm 

 

 Public Participation:  

 

Resident Brian Tomlin was present discussing building a garage. 

 

Ken Ratliff gave the zoning report for December.  Motion was made by Trustee Feagans and seconded by 

Trustee Hofmann to approve report.  All present voted aye.  Report filed into record.   

 

Chief John Holt gave the treasurer’s report for December.  A motion was made by Trustee VanCleve and seconded 

by Trustee Hofmann to approve the treasurer report.  All present voted aye.  Report filed into record. 

 

The minutes from the January 4th, 2020 board meeting were reviewed by each board member.  A motion made 

by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by Trustee Feagans to approve the minutes.  Minutes approved and filed in 

record.  

 

 Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member.  Approval of the 

income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye.   Filed into record. 

 

Old Business-  

1. No old business 

 

New Business-  

 

1. A motion was made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by Trustee VanCleve to pass ordinance #553 

Authorizing issuance of up to $4,892,000 in sewerage system bonds of the Village of Greenview for 

the purpose of defraying the cost of acquiring, constructing, improving, and extending sewerage 

facilities and related matters.  All present in favor voted aye.  Motion passed. 

2. A motion was made by Trustee Feagans and seconded by YTrustee VanCleve to accept the bid of 

$960 for the two surplus vehicles. 

 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Trustee Feagans:  Nothing 

 

Trustee Heavner:   Absent 

 

Trustee Lee:  Absent 

 

Trustee Hofmann:  Discussion had on employee life insurance. 

 

Trustee Soldwedel:  Still working on Ameren on bucket truck and research grants to help homeowners with the 

sewer hookup. 

 

Trustee VanCleve:  Nothing 



 

President:  Advised received a letter from IEPA regarding sewer application 

 

Clerk:  Gave status on paperwork for the sewer. 

 

Treasurer:  Needs budget numbers by February 15th, 2021. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

  

At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made.  The next meeting will be 

held on Monday February 1st, 2021 at 7:00 pm.   

      


